27.

FENDALTON ROAD - UPDATE

Officer responsible Author
City Streets Manager Stephen Matheson, City Streets Manager, DDI 371-1653

Corporate Plan Output: Information and advice to the Council

At the Council meeting on the 26 October, the recommendations contained in the officer’s report were not
adopted. It was resolved, instead, that the matter be referred back to the City Services Committee for the
examination of options relating to:

1 A median strip of lessthan 3.4 metresin part of whole.

2. Off-road rather than on-road cycleways.

3. Increased provision for parking.

4. The possible installation of clearways on both sides of Fendalton Road between the hours of 7am and
9am and 4pm and 6pm.

City Streets staff have commenced investigation of the options raised with the aim of reporting back to the City
Services Committee on 28 November.

Staff have met with Messrs Page, Rivers and Harris, all who made submissions to the City Services Committee
meeting. The aim is to better understand the proposals they (as residents) were making as they were similar to
the options the Council asked to be investigated. A further meeting is planned for later this week.

Staff also proposed to mark trees and shrubs (taller than 1.5m) which:

(8  Need to beremoved for the roadworks (based on plan submitted to the Council including parking bays).

(b)  Are recommended to be removed to achieve the Garden City Gateway objective and/or because of the
tree shape or health.

Two different coloured markers will be used for the two groups and a detailed list will be made available for
those interested.

It is proposed to hold a seminar for al Councillors to provide background information, particularly for those who
are not on the City Services Committee. The seminar would be based on the proposal put to Council last month
but information on the options should also be available. It is proposed that the seminar be held on Monday
27 November (i.e. before the City Services meeting) at 12pm.

Recommendation: That the information be received.

Chairman’s
Recommendation: Not seen by Chairman.


Please Note
To be reported to the Council's monthly meeting - decision yet to be made


